April 14, 2020



Dear Residents, Patients and Families,

As our teams continue to work tirelessly to care and protect our community around the clock, we wanted to provide you with an update from our Health Center.

At this time, we have 8 positive cases of COVID-19 and 4 tests pending, all confined on our post-acute neighborhood. Three assisted living residents tested positive in the hospital.

Please be reassured that we continue to aggressively monitor all Health Center residents for any signs of illness.

As we watch over our community inside our building, we are reminded of the generous nature of those outside our walls. Families dropping off treats and goodies to brighten their loved ones days and friendly faces gathering outside of windows to blow kisses and share smiles with their family members inside. It is during these times that our hearts warm and our spirits soar.

While we are so grateful for these bright spots, we ask that all families continue to be mindful of others' privacy and to please schedule appropriate "window" visits with Kathy Cookson, (860) 658-3725 or (kathy.cookson@mcleancare.org).

And to ensure that treats left on our table outside our main entrance reach their intended destination, please clearly label all containers, and make sure that food is delivered in sturdy plastic containers. All items are wiped or sprayed before they enter the building, for everyone's protection.

Thank you for your ongoing support during this unsettling time. Our campus may look different, and we may not be close physically, but we are all taking comfort in the many ways we are experiencing the kindness of our community, which is very familiar.

Lisa Clark

Be well,

David Bordonaro

President

Lisa Clark

Vice President, Administrator of the Health Center